Proposed Revision of the Arkansas County Treasurers Association  Constitution and By-Laws.

Go to the Constitution Article II, Section 6...make the current Section 6.... Section 6(a)....And then add (b) for the Legislative Liaison.  Inserted language would be:

(b) The President of the Arkansas County Treasurer’s Association shall appoint a member of ACTA as the Legislative Liaison to perform duties as prescribed in the by-laws of the Association.  This appointment must be confirmed by a majority vote of the full body at an Association meeting.  The ACTA Legislative Liaison shall serve at the pleasure of the Executive Committee and not for a specific term.

Then go to the By-Laws, Article V (Duties of Officers).  Change the title of this Article to Duties of Officers and Appointees.  Add Sections 7 and 8.  Inserted language would be:

Section 7.  Continuing Education Board Members
Appointees to the Arkansas County Treasurer’s Continuing Education Board shall:

(a) 
Establish and operate a continuing education program for county treasurers as promulgated in ACA 14-15-811 or any succeeding legislation.

Section 8.  Legislation Liaison
The ACTA Legislative Liaison shall:

(a)
Serve as the chairperson of the ACTA Legislative Committee.  Said committee shall consist of the Legislative Committee, and three county treasurers appointed by the President of ACTA.  The President shall serve as an ex-officio member of the committee.

(b)
Direct the drafting of bills and the formation of a legislative package for each regular session of the Arkansas Legislature.

(c)
Promulgate “good government” legislation and combat “bad government” legislation in the Arkansas Legislature.  Priority shall be given to the ACTA legislative package.

(d)
Compile and present a reference book of pertinent legislation for ACTA after each regular legislative session.  Also, disseminate applicable legislation after any special legislative session to members of ACTA.

(e)
Arrange Legislative Committee meetings with approval of the President.

(f)
Track Legislation effecting the ACTA.


ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS ASSOCIATION MEETING


JUNE 23, 2006


HOT SPRINGS, ARKANSAS

President Jim Arnold called the ACTA meeting to order.  Upon a duly motion and second, minutes of the previous meeting were approved unanimously as submitted by the Secretary.  Treasurer, Jo West Taylor distributed the financial report to the full membership for review.

The legislative packet, as presented by Eddie Jones, was discussed.  A duly motion and second, to accept as submitted, was unanimously approved by the full body.

Jim Arnold informed the Association members that the Executive Board had review all scholarship applications.  The recipients of the ACTA $500 scholarship are: Steven Grant, Amber Young, and Sandra Faye Anthony.  Jim informed the group that Apprentice Information Systems is a sponsor and the scholarships will be awarded at the August meeting.

Proposed changes to the Association By-Laws and Constitution were distributed.  After some discussion, a motion and second was duly accepted from the floor and the motion passed unanimously to amend the proposed changes to the By-Laws and Constitution.  (See attachment for the amended version)   Jim Arnold stated that the changes, as amended, would be voted on in the August meeting.  The Association Secretary was instructed to make the necessary changes and have it posted on the ACTA web site.  Jim informed the group that he would send out an email of notification once the proposal has been posted on the ACTA web site and that he would mail a copy to County Treasurers who do not have Internet access.

The President informed the group that election of Association officers would take place in the August meeting.  All current members of the board are interested in remaining on the board.  Anyone interested in being on the board needs to contact Nelda Speaks, Ronnie Baird, or Marlene Hite.  At the August meeting a paper ballot will be used for the election of officers.  There will be a place on the ballot for nominations from the floor.

A demonstration of the ACTA web site was presented by the President.  Jim explained to the group that this is our Association web site and that Apprentice Information System only powers and administers the site.  

The President announced that there are two new members to the Continued Education Board: Marlene Hite will replace Sandra Beck, and Deanna Ratcliffe will replace Roger Haney.  Jim thanked Sandra and Roger for a job well done.

Upon completion of the distribution of Association updates and certifications,  the meeting was  adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rebecca Gattas, Secretary


ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS ASSOCIATION


EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING


June 21, 2006


Hot Springs

The Executive Board Meeting was called to order by President, Jim Arnold.  Present at the meeting were: Judy Burnett, Roger Haney, Jo West Taylor, Liz Rinchuso and Becky Gattas.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved following a motion and second. A motion was duly made, seconded, and approved unanimously to reimburse the board members for dinner and room charges for June 21 and up to $15 for breakfast on June 22.

The financial report was distributed to the members present.  Jo West Taylor, Treasurer, announced that 71 had registered for the meeting.  Jim Arnold stated that he will check the demographic of those absent from this meeting and do so for future meetings to determine if location is the reason for low attendance.  

Copies of the scholarship applications were distributed to the board members for review.  According to Jim Arnold, Randy Lamp with Apprentice Information Systems agreed to cosponsor the scholarships.  Jim further stated that Randy agreed to increase the number of scholarships to three.  After a motion and second, the board voted unanimously to award three scholarships for the 2006-2007 school year. After much discussion and review of the applications, it was determined that the winners of the $500  2006 Arkansas County Treasurers Association scholarships were: Steven Grant, Amber Young, and Sandra Faye Anthony. 

While reviewing the scholarship applications, the board agreed upon changes in the application.  Those changes are as follows:

1) Included on the application the ACT and GPA scores, and

2) Required the sponsoring County Treasurer to sign off on the application.

The Secretary was asked to make the necessary changes and prepare for approval at the next executive board meeting.

Jim stated that there is a misconception concerning the ACTA web site:  Some treasurers think it is an Apprentice Information System’s web site for their users only.  Jim informed the group that he would address this issue in the meeting of the full body scheduled for June 22.

The ACTA board instructed Eddie Jones, a member of the Association of Arkansas Counties, to vote on the issue concerning the hiring of a new executive director.  The motion was duly made, seconded and passed unanimously with the board in full knowledge of Eddie applying for the position.

Jim informed the board that he will be announcing in a meeting of the full body on June 22 that the ACTA Nominating Committee wants anyone who is interested in holding an ACTA office to contact them.  A paper ballot will be used at the August meeting that will allow for nominations from the floor.

ACTA meeting








June 21, 2006

According to the AAC, there will be at least eight (8) new county treasurers in 2007.  Jim stated that the AAC gave him a list of those persons.  A retirement party is planned for November.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Becky Gattas, Secretary

